
 

Week 2 

 

Monday  5 February 

 Whole School assembly 11:20 

 
Tuesday  6 February 

 PE :  Kindergarten, Year 1 and  2 

 

Wednesday  7 February 

 PE: Years 3 and 4 

 Uniform Shop 8.30am—1.30pm 

 
Thursday  8 February 

 PE: Year 5, Year 6 

 Opening School Mass 9.15am 

              
Friday  9 February 

 Census Day 

 Teaching Services Music starts 

 
Week 3 
 

Monday 12 February 

 
 
Tuesday  13 February 

 PE:  Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 

 Chess Club (Recess) 

 Pancake Tuesday.  Gold  coin donation for 

pancake 

 
Wednesday  14 February 

 PE: Year  3 and 4 

 Uniform Shop 8.30am—1 .30pm 

 Ash Wednesday 

 Mass Yrs 3-6 at 9.15am 

 Liturgy Yrs K-2 at 11.20am 

 
Thursday  15 February 

 PE: Years 5 and 6 

 Holy Communion Parent Information Night 

7.30pm sharp 

 

Friday  16th February 

 Kindergarten and  New families Welcome 

BBQ @ 5.30pm 

  

 

Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville 
          Term 1, Week 2            7 February 2018  

 
      8 Diana Avenue, Kellyville  NSW  2155                 Phone  8664 7800   

                       Email—olorkellyville@parra.catholic.edu.au  Website—http://www.olorkellyville.catholic.edu.au         

 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
Welcome back to the start of the new school year for 2018.  I am hoping 
that you all enjoyed the break for Christmas, the New Year and that the 
rest of the summer season will find you all refreshed to take on what the 

year has install for us. 
 
I would like to welcome our new enrolled Kindergarten for 2018 and also 
all the new families that have joined us in other grades at OLOR. I hope 
you find your years with us enriching, educational and enjoyable.  I look 
forward to welcoming all the new students to OLOR at the Opening School 
Mass on Thursday 8th February at 9.15am as well as commissioning our 
new Student Leaders for 2018.  I would like to extend this warm welcome 
to all parents and carers of the OLOR community to join us for this special 
celebration. 
 
A warm welcome to the new members of our staff .  We welcome Joanne 
Digwood (Assistant Principal), Myles Richardson (Year 2), Sarah Pennisi 
(Year 3) and Kimberley who is our new trainee and will look after our IT. 
 
We hope our Class of 2017 Year 6’s have transitioned well into their 
respective High Schools and we wish them every success as they enter this  
new phase of their lives. 
 
The Parent Information sessions held last night were very well received and 
very successful.  There was a lot of positive feedback regarding the 
information presented and we thank the parents that were able to attend. 
 
This Friday 9th February is CENSUS DAY.  If you child is absent on 
Friday 9th, a note explaining the absence MUST be presented to the school 
teacher on the child’s return.  This Census data is directly related to 
Government funding for our school and the requirements outlined above 
are set by the Department of Education. 
 
I look forward to an exciting year ahead with our teachers and community 
working together to provide our children with quality teaching and the best 
learning opportunities possible for them. 
 
Wishing you all a safe week. 
 

Annelise Stockey 
Principal 



 
MARK IN YOUR DIARY    

 

 

Tuesday 13th February 

 Chess Club starts 

 

Friday 16th February 

 Kindergarten and Welcome BBQ 

 

Friday 23rd February 

 P&F Cheese and Wine night 

 

Wednesday 7th March 

 P&F Meeting 7pm 

 

5th—9th March 

 Catholic Schools Week 

 OLOR OPEN DAY—Wednesday 7th March 

 

EASTER DATES 

 Good Friday—Friday 30th March 

 Easter Sunday—Sunday 1st April 

 Easter Monday—Monday 2nd April 

 

(Please note that these are all public holidays) 

 

Friday 13th April 

 Last day of Term 1 

 

 

2018 SCHOOL FEES  
 

Please be advised that School Fees for Term 1, 2018 are due on 21st March. 

   

If you are experiencing any financial difficulties, please call me for a confidential chat.  It 

is better for you to come in speak to me so that we can develop a support plan rather than 

allowing a debt to accumulate.  We are here to support you. 

Mrs Tracey DiGiuseppe 

Financial Secretary 

tdigiuseppe@parra.catholic.edu.au or call 8664 7800 

 

SENDING CASH TO SCHOOL 

There is a new procedure in place when sending any cash to school which from time to 

time is required (ie. Fundraising, uniform orders).  Parents are asked to place any  money 

directly into the locked box located on the wall in the school office foyer.  Please ensure 

that if your child is bringing notes in that contain money to school that they drop them 

into the post box first thing in the morning.  No cash is to be sent to your child’s 

classroom.  All cash received will be receipted directly from the box 

mailto:tdigiuseppe@parra.catholic.edu.au


KINDERGARTEN and NEW FAMILIES 

 WELCOME BBQ 

 

FRIDAY  16TH FEBRUARY 

FROM 5.30PM 

 

AT OLOR ON GRASSED AREA OUTSIDE OFFICE 

 
(HARD COPY INVITATIONS GOING OUT TODAY) 



UNIFORM SHOP 

 

Our Uniform shop is open every WEDNESDAY from 8.30am—1pm. 

 

The Uniform Shop price list order form is available on the OLOR school website and also 

in hard copy form on the front counter at the Office 

 

2018 GRADE TEACHERS 
 

Kindergarten Michelle Ingram, Stephanie Cole 
Year 1  Roslyn Earl/Ida Davison, Ann-Maree Bamford, Amy  
   Luland/Alana Dooley 
Year 2  Louise Cain, Myles Richardson, Alison Chuah 
Year 3  Katie Roberts, Sarah Pennisi, Silvana DiMatteo/Ida Davison 
Year 4  Angela McNamara, Donna Noonan/Sorelle Prince, Ben Nolan 
Year 5  Michele Reincastle, George Varrica, Nikki Callan 
Year 6  Nicole Bergan, Helen Nafranowicz/Sonya Swan, Kylie Hogan  

IT UPDATE WITH MR NOLAN 



FAMILY DASH LABELS—for afternoon drive-through 

 

All the dashboard labels for new families have now been distributed.  Please could you place this laminated label 
on your dashboard before your afternoon drive through which will allow the teacher to clearly see it. 
 
If you require a new family visor could you please contact the office. 

NEWSLETTER NEWS 

 

The School Newsletter is delivered via SKOOLBAG and uploaded to the OLOR website fortnightly 
on Wednesday afternoons (even weeks).  

 

Could you please take some time to read our publication which has timely information regarding 
the fortnight ahead at OLOR. 
 

 

 

2018 Medical Plans 

Dear Parents 

Please be aware OLOR 2018 Medication Forms for those children who have medication stored or administered at 
school due to anaphylaxis, allergies or asthma were distributed last week. 

We ask that these forms, together with detailed action plans be returned to school at the commencement of the 
2018 school year if needed.  Please do not return the forms if your child is not on regular medication.  Retain the 
form for possible use down the track. 

It is essential that these forms and action plans are updated annually by your child’s doctor so that our records 
are accurate and reflect the needs of each individual child. 

Please note, it is the responsibility of parents to ensure that their child’s medication remains current, 
ie. not expired. 

NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY By Mrs Swan 

 

Next week I will release the schedule for the Grade Library Days and borrowing to 

commence in the 2018 school year. 

 

If you have CLEAN spare plastic bags (Coles type), please can you send them with your 

child to the library as we are always short for borrowing days. 

 

Another reminder that Scholastic Book Club is NOT done via the school but directly on-line with 

Scholastic.  Please DO NOT SEND MONEY for book club.   











SPORTS SPECTACULAR BY MRS HARVEY AND THE SPORTS TEAM 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

 

Wow! What a day and where do I start? 

Firstly, I cannot be more proud of our House Captains, our Year 6 students and all of the children who attended the day. Their 

behaviour, enthusiasm and sportsmanship was fantastic….one parent said to me this morning ‘ what I saw at the carnival ….

….it just confirmed in me that I have done the right thing by sending my children to OLOR!’ 

I just love our community….all our parents who help, all our staff who cannot do enough to support the PE team, and, of course, 

the students. 

A huge THANK YOU to everyone a who helped in making the day a success. 

 

 Our parent helpers…please come back again.. 

Mr & Mrs Tanner, Mrs Orsini, Mr Campbell, Mr Thomas, Mrs Valdezate, Kiana Chessa, Mrs Berg, Mrs Modafferi, Mrs Dough-

man, Mrs O’Reilly, Mrs Gore,  

Mrs Parnell, Mrs Vassallo, Mrs Attard, Mrs Drane, Mrs McGavin, Mrs Finucane, Mrs Heiler, Mr Cruickshank, Mr Sheeba, Mrs 

Hinton, Mrs Bernardin, Mrs Bovis, Mrs Buttigieg,  

Mrs Wang, Mrs Prasad, Mrs Dawood. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to our winning houses : 

 

Spirit winners - RED – Kolbe Kangaroos     Swimming Champions – BLUE -McAuley Magpies 

 

And to our: 

AGE CHAMPIONS 

 

                                                BOYS                                              GIRLS 

 

Junior                        CALLUM BOVIS                                ISOBEL PRINCE 

Runner-up                CHARLIE BENSON                            GABRIELLA McBRIEN 

 

11year                       THOMAS MATTHEWS                    GEORGIA BENSON and TIARNA HAU 

Runner-up                MAC ORSINI                                     ALEXANDRA MILLS 

 

Senior                        SAM SHERLOCK                               GABRIELA FERREIRA 

Runner-up                KIERAN THOMAS                             AVA PARNELL 

 

 

PARENT WINNING RELAY TEAM……2nd YEAR IN A ROW!!! 

 

Mr and Mrs Tanner, Mr Thomas and Mr Park 

 

Well done…….we’ll be back! 

 

 

ZONE SWIMMING……… 

N.B. The zone swimming team is on the window of the sport room which adjoins 3B.  

The zone carnival is on Monday 19th February at Oasis Pool, South Windsor. 

Could all swimmers please check their events and let me know of any problems. 

Notes will be sent home today. Thanks 

 

 

 

GARDEN CLUB 

 

This week we hope to break our fat watermelon record!!!! Last year we recorded 15.85…I think…and by the looks 

of some in the garden I think we are in for a new record…stay tuned…… 

Raffles are up and running again…50c per ticket, with all proceeds going back into the garden. 

Garden Club is on a Wednesday morning from 7.30am…ALL WELCOME 

NEWS FLASH……a NEW WATERMELON RECORD…..18.5 kg 







OLOR IS NUT FREE     
 

We have an increasing number of children in our school who suffer from an anaphylaxis reaction to  

certain foods etc. but in particular, nuts. 

To assist in our duty of care for these children, direct nut products or products that list nuts as an actual 

ingredient, eg. peanut butter and nutella, are not permitted at Our Lady of the Rosary School.  Please 

also keep this vigilance when sending in birthday cakes, cupcakes and other confectionary for whatever 

purpose.  Additionally, we will continue to ask that children not to share their food. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

EVERY DAY MATTERS 

CHANGES TO STUDENT LEAVE APPLICATIONS: COMPULSORY SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

The Catholic Education Office Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) has procedures and guidelines in place to 

achieve high standards of  student attendance in collaboration with parents.  Parents are required by law 

to ensure that children aged between 6 and 17 years attend school.  Schools are required to monitor and 

keep a register of student attendance and explained absences. 

Requirements for Extended Leave  from attendance for student absence and travel 

 1-4 days absence: Parents must notify the school principal by mail or email (written) at least 2 

weeks before leave date. 

 

 5 or more days absence: Parents must complete and submit the  Application for Extended Leave 

form at least 2 weeks prior to  commencing leave (Copies of travel documents must accompany this 

application).  If approved the Principal issues a Certificate of Extended Leave.  If the Principal  

 declines this application (i.e it is not within the best interest of the child to take leave and be absent 

from school), a letter notifying parents that the application has been declined would be forthcoming. 

 

**NEW FORMS AVAILABLE TO DOWNLOAD ON THE WEBSITE** 

 

 

PLEASE MAKE ALTERNATIVE ARRANGEMENTS FOR YOUR  

CHILDREN  OUTSIDE OF SUPERVISED HOURS 

https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/A1-ApplicationExtendedLeave%20.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098749147&api=v2
https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/C1-CertificateExtendedLeave.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098768757&api=v2


NO HAT—NO PLAY 

A reminder to all students, the weather has been very warm and students are still 
coming to school without their hats.   The policy here at OLOR is NO HAT 
NO PLAY. 
 
Students must remember to put their school hat in their bag every day. 
 
Students will be sent to the library for play times and kept out of  the sun if  they 
do not have a hat.  We ask for parental support on this matter. 
 
Could you also please ensure that the hat you are wearing is in fact yours as there 
are many students missing their hats. 

Welcome back to school everyone! 

Last year the Friday Treat Day was an excellent way to help out our school community. Not only do 

kids love seeing their parents, they love seeing their friends parents too! The Treat Day is also a great 

opportunity for kids to learn about money and for raising funds for our school.  But we can’t do it with-

out your help. We need volunteers to help out each Friday from 1.15 - 2pm. You can help out as often as 

you want or on dates that suit you. Unfortunately due to safety reasons younger children are not allowed 

in the Canteen area during this period. 

 

If you would like to be included on the roster please let me know via the Facebook page or email-

ing mc_traveller@hotmail.com. I would encourage new parents to the school to join the roster to meet 

other parents and get to know the awesome bunch of kids we have at our school. 

 

Friday Treat Day will start Friday, 9 February. Please check the Facebook page for updates on options 

and pricing.  

Thank you 

Michelle McMahon 

mailto:mc_traveller@hotmail.com


HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE Skoolbag App YET? 
Skoolbag is the ultimate school to parent communication tool. This School Mobile App provides schools 

with an easy way to tell parents and carers important information as soon as it happens example:  school 

news, event  reminders, cancellations and much more.  

To install it, just search for our school name "Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville" in either the Apple App Store, Google 

Play Store or on Windows.   

 

 

HAVING ISSUES WITH THE Skoolbag app 
If you find you are not receiving messages or have lost your alert ping, sometimes it is just a   

matter of removing and re-installing the app.   

System updates sometimes cause these minor issues. 

 

USE YOUR Skoolbag app TO NOTIFY YOUR CHILD’S ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL  
 

 

 

1. Open Skoolbag app 

2. Click on eForms 

3. Select Absentee Form 

4. Complete all fields 

5. In the last field you need to tap and then you can sign with your finger on your phone screen 

6. Press Submit 

 

This will send an instant email to the school to advise your child’s absence.   

 

This document is now legally acceptable as an Absentee Notification as the form is signed.  You will not need to send 

in an additional note when your child returns to school. 

 

This eForm is not to be used for extended Family leave.   

 

 Applications for leave are available from the School Office. 

 

 

PLEASE HELP US COMMUNICATE WITH YOU 
HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE SKOOLBAG APP YET? 

 



PARENT VOLUNTEERS WITHIN THE DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA    
New directive from the Diocesan Office  25th May 2016 

 

BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES – NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS 

 

THIS FORM MUST BE COMPLETED BY ALL PARENT VOLUNTEERS INCLUDING THOSE WHO 

ALREADY HAVE A CURRENT NSW WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK.   

 

Please note:  Until both the ‘Volunteer Form’ and the ‘Module’ have been completed, parents will not be able 

to assist in any capacity as a volunteer within the school. (The school receives notification when you complete 

each section). 

 

‘Building Child Safe Communities’ is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta that 

enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now a requirement 

that all volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in relation 

to behaviour whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools Hours Care and Catholic Early 

Learning Centres. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suitability of volunteers and contractors by  

requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history involving children.  

 

Volunteers – please click on ‘Building Child Safe Communities – Undertaking for Volunteers’ by accessing the 

form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on 

the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image (halfway down page on the right hand side). 

This image will take you to the Building Safe Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 1—Volunteer Form and follow the steps  

 

You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted.  
 Your details will be maintained confidentially in a central database  

 A copy of your confirmation will then be emailed to the School / location where you are volunteering to 

be kept on file. 

 

A new form is required: 

 For each location that you are a volunteer or contractor 

 If any of the details you have provided on the form change  

 

A reminder that you once you receive your confirmation email, you will need to complete the Child                       

Protection Module.  
www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image 

(halfway down page on the right hand side). This image will take you to the Building Safe 

Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 2—Complete the Online Training Module  

 

 

Once you complete this online module the school will receive notification that it has been completed and you 

will be cleared to volunteer. 
 

Therefore in brief : 
 

 To complete form go to:  www.parra.catholic.edu.au and follow Step 1 above 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 On receipt of the confirmation email follow Step 2 above to complete Child Protection Online Module 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 The School will receive an email confirming that you have completed both steps and are now cleared to     

volunteer. 

 

We thank all volunteers for their continued support of Catholic Education. 

1 

2 

https://docs.google.com/a/parra.catholic.edu.au/forms/d/12nXsp241PhD3n0kt9gu7MOykPlsfigrxPBzQUFiv8_g/viewform
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
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